
 

 

 

 

    

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

Transition morning and school reports 

On Monday, all children met their new teacher in their next classroom to support them in their transition moving up. 

Today, end of year reports went out which can be discussed with teachers at Monday’s Open Evening.  

 

KS1 Sports Day  

On Friday morning, Years 1 and 2 had a fantastic time competing in  

Prince of Wales’ KS1 Sports Day. Supported by our wonderful Year 6 helpers,  

the children raced, jumped, threw and rolled their way around the field just  

in time to run inside before the worst of the rain.  

 

The results are in… 

1st: Green with 82 points 

2nd: Red with 79 points 

3rd: Blue with 72 points 

4th: Yellow with 60 points 

 

Well done to all children who took part and it was a pleasure to watch them all compete with big smiles on their faces. 

 

Thank you to all parents/carers who came to watch and cheer on the children! We look forward to seeing you again on Tuesday 

afternoon for KS2. 

 

Mr Verrall 

Newsletter  
14th July 2023 

 

 

Attendance for week beginning 10th July 2023 

Ash 90.42% 

Birch 89.23% 

Oak   90.37% 

 1G 90.77%           

 1Go 87.59%            

 1S 96.30%           

 2A 92.50%           

 2C 90.33%           

 2T 96.55%          

 3G 93.08%              

 3T 93.60%              

3W 87.78%             

 4D 93.57%             

 4F 91.43%             

 4H 80.36%            

 5F 92.80%             

 5G 97.08%   

 5H 90.87%             

 

 6C 84.58% 

 6D 84.35% 

 6W 94.58% 

 

Well done to Ash, 2T and 5G for best attendance this week. 
Overall attendance since September 2022: 92.57% 
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DATE YEAR EVENT 

Mon 17th July all 
Parents’ Eve drop-in 

100% attendance 100 sessions 

Tuesday 18th July KS2 Sports Day 1:30pm – parents welcome 

Wed 19th July Years 1-6 

Achievement Assembly Years 4 – 6 at 9:00am 

Achievement Assembly Years 1 – 3 at 10:00am 

Rock Steady Concert at 1:30pm 

Thu 20th July 
Nursery 

all 

Final School Day for Nursery 

Class parties pm 

Fri 21st July 
Year 6 

all 

Leavers assembly 11:15am 

Finish at 1:30pm for Summer holidays 

 

SCHOOL YEAR 2023 - 2024 

Mon 4th September all 
We look forward to our KS1 and KS2 children starting their first day back for the 

start of the new term 

w/c 11th September all 

Parent Cafés – meet the teacher 

 

Year 1 - 11.9.23  -  2:30 pm 

Year 2 - 12.9.23  -  9 am 

Year 3 - 12.9.23  -  2:30 pm 

Year 4 - 13.9.23  -  9 am 

Year 5 - 13.9.23  - 2:30 pm 

Year 6 - 14.9.23  - 2:30 pm  followed by SATS and Secondary Transition at 3:30pm 

Rec      - 15.9.23  - 2:30 pm 

Twitter @pow_primary         Instagram pow_primary  

                                                             

https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

The school value this month is:

These pupils received a certificate this week: 

 
Skyla 1G, Angelo 1GO, Freya 1S, Angelo 2A, Shania-Rose 2C, Houbi 2T, Arian 3G, Yahya 3T, Mia 3W, Halil 4D, 

Agnes 4F, Selin 4H, Class 5F, Class 5G, Class 5H, Tanya 6C, Lionel 6D, Sonny 6W 

Best Readers this week that passed 100% 

Yagmur 3W, Omari 4F,  Rania 4H, Rona 

5F,  Nida 5F, Emin 5F, Marlon 5H 

 

Classes with the highest number of 100% quizzes 

5F Yasmin 5H – gymnastics  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week children received their  

final book gifted by the                     

Children’s Book Project. 

Librarians from Ordnance Road Library encouraged our children to 

participate tin the 2023 Summer Reading Challenge with the theme 

‘Ready, Set, Read!’ There are as always rewards and prizes and we will 

award the class with the highest uptake a special treat as well in 

September. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I enjoyed learning 

about other people’s 

background and their 

personal stories of 

Alevism. Berat 6C 

 

I liked interviewing 

other people and 

asking them 

questions about 

Alevism. Keje 5F 

 

I liked answering 

questions about how 

Alevism is in our 

school. Hasanali 4D  

 

I liked answering 

questions about our 

school. Irem 4D 

Last week, we visited Westminster University to join an Alevi conference.  The 

children sat at the front and spoke about why they were happy to be taught 

Alevism in our school. They were incredibly confident in asking and answering 

questions about Alevism. We would like to thank Celia and Umit for such a 

warm welcome. The children thoroughly enjoyed this experience. Well done to 

Berat, Hasanali, Irem, Mira and Keje you should be proud of yourselves!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Look back at some 

of the highlights of 

the past year on 

display in the 

school foyer. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ECC-Newsletter-Jul-Dec-2023.pdf (enfieldcarers.org) 

 

 

 

 

https://enfieldcarers.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/ECC-Newsletter-Jul-Dec-2023.pdf
file:///D:/Prince%20of%20Wales/Newsletters/Newsletter%202022-2023/July%202023/ECC-Newsletter-Jul-Dec-2023.pdf%20(enfieldcarers.org)


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


